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I am very excited about my new position and
want o thank everyone for having the confidence in
me as your new Post Manager. [ have some new ideas
which I'll let you know over the next few months. If
vou have any ideas or things you would like to se¢ or
do here, let me know. We are also looking for new
volunieers 1o help out with burgers, dinners,
decorating and a few other areas as well. It's a great
way 10 meet people and show your support for our
Post.

Saturday, December 2nd, will be a fun filled dav.
Things will kick-off at noon with the Army/Navy game.
This is a potluck, so bring a dish to pass. Then at 2 pm
we will be hosting the Gene Rothi Memorial Fish Fry.
Chops will be busy in the kitchen frving up fish and
chips with the proceeds going towards the new Gene
Rothi Scholarship Fund and the Champions of
Character Program, Finally, Jessica will be here at 6
pm for karaoke. We will have a public license, so
bring your friends and neighbors. I'm already
exhausted just writing about Saturday,

We are starting a “Celebrity Serve Night”". We are
getting local celebrities to bartend for us & the tips
generated will be donated 1o a charily of their
choosing. The Muskegon Fury will be be here
bartending and signing autographs on Tuesday
December 19th from 5 - 8 pm., so bring the kids to
meet the players. Also, check the display case for new
merchandise, including our brand new embroidered
baseball hats, shirts & coats. They would make great
Christmas pifts.

Please be prepared to show your membership
card, even if you are a “regular”. As you all know, the
Liquor Control Commission says that any person who
purchases drinks must be a current card-holding
member of the Legion, SAL or Auxiliary. In addition,
we will be verifving that evervone’s membership is
current. We will laminate your card for free upon
request

Our drink specials for the month of December
are $2 Bailey’s Irish Coffee and $1 canned beer on
Tuesdays thru December,

Cheers!
ﬁ '"FE?I
CHRISTMAS BUFFET

Post #28 will have:

Meat Balls, Sausage, Mini Corn Dogs, Chicken
Wings, Cocktail Sausage, Polish Roses
Members could bring Candy, Cookies, Cake,
Snacks etc.

Service Officer
3 things this month:
1) Vietnam Service Medal recipients—

e US Court of Appeals for Veterans Claims decision extends the
presumption of service connection for diseases related to Agent Oran
exposure to Vietnam veterans who served on vessels that sailed in the
waters off of the Republic of Viemam, even though they did not set foot
on shore. You may want to get going on a claim. Everything is in the
gﬁ al process but claims are sull being accepted. I can Jéﬁjlsp

ﬁ can also help if anyone wants to apply for all medals awarded
during your service to our country.
3) I you are VA rated at 40% or more disabled and have had your
house modified 10 accommodate the disability CONTACT me. You may
be eligible for significant tax exemptions. My contact info is at Post28.

Supporting you thru service,

Jim Walton

Membership News
NEW LIFE MEMBERS Con ions to:
Each Veterans Day, Ed Lesar %
the Life Membership Emery Thibdaue
Committee has the Jim Vette Eaps were played for:
honor of presenting Ernest Grabman
life memberships to Wallace Klempel
distinguished New members: — poter Kemune
members who have John Thompson Art Vin

Larry Lambert
Carl Paganelli
Draniel Frazine
Herman Nuismer
Paul Mackety

graciously given their
time to Post 28, This
year the following
members were
presented with life
membership.

HOUSE CONMMITTEE NEWS

On Tuesday, December 19th, we will have the first of
hopefully several “Celebrity Nights”. The Muskegon Fury
hockey team will be bartending and waiting tables. All
tips go to the charity of their choice. There will also be
music by Steve Edge on that night.

On February 14th, we will have a "Valentines Day” party
with a steak dinner and music by Steve Edge.

On Sunday, March 25th, we are planning a trip to the
Muskegon Fury hockey game. Game time is 2:00 p.m.
and tickets will be $6 for members. You can purchase the
tickets in advance if desired at the L.C. Walker Arena.
Just show your membership card for the ticket discount.
More to follow in future newsletters.

Every Tuesday is “$1 Beer Day”. All can beer will be $1 all
day long.
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Auxiliary

| missed welcoming Andy to the feld - so welcome Andy. We will miss Colleen she helped us in
many ways. I'm sure Andy will do as well.

By the time this gets out we will be well into the Holiday Season. There are lots of events taking
place at the Club. Kids party, Christmas buffet, Goodfellows shopping, wrapping and delivery. Also
rivia, that's a lot of fun just watch for the dates in the calendar.

New Auxiliary member since the September newsletter, ‘Henr Lou Landgren, Tina R. Perry, Sarah
H. Best, Barbara E. Levandoski, Leia M. Strong, Esther Boumnan, Linda K. Brink, Betty L. Folkerisma
and Anne. Vanderhoek. WELCOME ladies.

We can still use knitted and crocheted hats and mittens for Goodfellows.

We had 2 great turnout for the October potluck, there were three District officers, Great food and
lots of fun playing crazy bunco with prizes.

We are still collecting cancelled postage stamp and also manufacturers coupons which we send
lo Commissaries oversea for the servicemen and women and their families.

No meeting in December so will see you next year.

No 8 & 40 meeting until February.

Ruth, President

E IH‘IBI“I FIAI

Two of the Wednesday dinners in January will be put on by the Grand
Haven Band & Orchestra Parents Association. The dates are January 10
and 24th. We will be seerving dinner from 4:30 p.m. 1o 7:30 p.m. The
proceeds from these dinners will go to the purchase of new Marching
Band uniforms. The current uniforms are in dire need of replacement and
the G.H.B.O.PA. would like to have the students march into the Gene Rothi
Stadium in the Fall of 2007 with new uniforms. Plan on attending one or
both of the dinners in January and help support our students in the
Marching Band. The dinners will be :January 10 - Spaghetti and January 24
- All you can eat Soup and Salad. Look for us again on Fehruaﬁf 7 WIth
another dinner selection. Look in the January newsletter for details.
Thank you
Jeff (Dutch) Vander Veen
Vice President G.H.B.O.PA.

STORIES WANTED

One of our newest members, Zachary Lienau, is doing a veterans history
project for his studies at Grand Valley University. This will be a
documentary on the experiences of military veterans. He would like to
interview any veteran (not just combat veterans) who feel they have an
interesting story to tell. If you want to participate, you can contact Zach at

(989)529-1295 or email him at zchzc2002@aol.com. “

S.A.L. VEGAS NIGHT

Bring you money & friends to the S.A.L ‘-"e;;as Night, January 27th from
6:00 p.m. to 12:00 a.m. We will need help with works so sign up in the bar
on the sign up sheet of call Jeff Vander Veen at 842-0097 for more
information
Thank you
Jeff (Dutch) Vander Veen, Chair
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Jeff VanderVeen, Hidorion

Scott Hennett, Pext Communder

Toward Matison, fes S4 (hafrman
Michael Brown, Memberchip Charr

Paul Kubicek, Adtant
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